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Bureau of Fisheries

Division of Fisheries Management 

450 Robinson Lane
Bellefonte, PA 16823
(814) 359-5118
Ms. Lisa Hollingsworth-Segedy

American Rivers
150 Lloyd Avenue
Pittsburg, PA 15218
Dear Ms. Hollingsworth-Segedy,

This letter acknowledges that your proposed dam removal project on Browns Run, Cambria County has been reviewed by the Pennsylvania Fish and Boat Commission’s (PFBC) Division of Fisheries Management.  PFBC staff conducted an initial fishery survey of Browns Run during 2008 and documented a good allopatric wild brook trout population a short distance downstream of the dam.  The discovery of this brook trout population is noteworthy because many streams in this region of the state have been severely degraded by acid mine drainage and few continue to support wild brook trout.  It is likely that because Browns Run formerly served as a water supply, its watershed was largely spared from coal mining and thus allowed brook trout to persist here.  The project proposes to restore connectivity and improve habitat and water quality in Browns Run by removing a large dam located on the upper portion of the stream. The physical habitat within Browns Run is good and it is expected that brook trout will recolonize the formerly impounded reach and headwaters once the dam is removed.  The dam has already been drawn down and is ready for removal once funding can be secured. The probability for project success is high.  The project meets several objectives outlined in Pennsylvania’s Brook Trout Conservation Strategies, including improving brook trout habitat and enhancing brook trout populations. Once the dam is removed, Browns Run will be opened to public fishing which will provide for improved recreational angling opportunities in this area. 
In closing, the PFBC supports the project’s objectives to restore connectivity and improve habitat and water quality in Browns Run to benefit the wild brook trout population inhabiting this stream as well as provide for improved recreational angling opportunities.

     Sincerely,
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     Jason E. Detar 

     Area Fisheries Manager
c:   D. Kristine

      S. Carney


